
TRACT 44717 - Iberville Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Iberville Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 647,042.59; thence South 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence 
West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,950,798.93 and 
Y = 628,562.59; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,950,798.93 and Y = 647,042.59; thence East 18,480.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 39 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 39 Tract Number: 44717 
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TRACT 44718 - Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,987,758.93 and Y = 647,042.59; thence 
South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,987,758.93 and 
Y = 628,562.59; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 647,042.59; thence 
East 18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any right, 
title, and interest in lands owned by and not under lease from the State 
of Louisiana, on behalf of the Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parish 
School Boards, situated in Section 16, Township 8 South, Range 11 East, 
Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, Louisiana, contained within the 
above described tract, containing approximately 34 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 44719 - Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,987,758.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence 
South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,987,758.93 and 
Y = 610,082.59; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 610,082.59; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,969,278.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence 
East 18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any right, 
title, and interest in lands owned by and not under lease from the State 
of Louisiana, on behalf of the Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parish 
School Boards, situated in Section 16, Township 8 South, Ranges 10 and 11 
East, Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, Louisiana, contained within 
the above described tract, containing approximately 64 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 44720 - Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Iberville and West Baton Rouge Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,006,238.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence 
South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,006,238.93 and 
Y = 610,082.59; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,987,758.93 and Y = 610,082.59; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,987,758.93 and Y = 628,562.59; thence 
East 18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 48 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 48 Tract Number: 44720 
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TRACT 44721 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,509,464.18 and Y = 256,804.13; thence West 6,722.64 feet to a 
point on the Eastern boundary of Tract 3 of State Lease No. 1464,as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,502,741.54 and Y = 256,804.13; thence 
along the boundary of said Tract 3 of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, 
the following courses: North 01 degrees 07 minutes 00 seconds East 
1,307.80 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,502,767.03 and Y = 
258,111.68, North 964.70 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,502,767.03 and Y = 259,076.38, and North 65 degrees 05 minutes 41 
seconds West 1,497.63 feet to its Northeast corner, having Coordinates of 
X = 2,501,408.67 and Y = 259,707.06; thence North 4,314.36 feet to a point 
on the Southern boundary of Tract 2 of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, 
having Coordinates of X = 2,501,408.67 and Y = 264,021.42; thence along 
the boundary of said Tract 2 of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, the 
following courses: North 87 degrees 34 minutes 56 seconds East 244.41 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,501,652.86 and Y = 264,031.73, 
North 00 degrees 54 minutes 20 seconds West 4,517.12 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,501,581.45 and Y = 268,548.29, and North 86 
degrees 00 minutes 08 seconds 3000.00 feet to a point on the Western 
boundary of State Lease No. 21654, having Coordinates of X = 2,504,574.15 
and Y = 268,757.44; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
21654 the following courses: South 1,137.21 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,504,574.15 and Y = 267,620.23; North 89 degrees 29 
minutes 29 seconds East 2,302.44 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,506,876.49 and Y = 267,640.67, and North 52 minutes 02 minutes 32 
seconds East 3,281.93 feet to its Southeast corner, having Coordinates of 
X = 2,509,464.18 and Y = 269,659.32; thence South 12,855.19 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 2,018 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
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An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 44722 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,509,464.18 and Y = 256,804.13; thence North 12,855.19 feet to the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 21654, having Coordinates of X = 
2,509,464.18 and Y = 269,659.32; thence East 9,536.46 feet to a point on 
the Western boundary of Tract 2 of State Lease No. 1753, as amended, 
having Coordinates of X = 2,519,000.64 and Y = 269,659.32; thence along 
the boundary of said Tract 2 of State Lease No. 1753, as amended, the 
following courses: South 00 degrees 45 minutes 00 seconds East 2,142.01 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,519,028.68 and Y = 267,517.49 
and North 89 degrees 15 minutes 00 seconds East 2,175.02 feet to a point 
on the Northern boundary of State Lease No. 21656, having Coordinates of X 
= 2,521,203.51 and Y = 267,545.96; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 21656 the following courses: South 59 degrees 28 minutes 10 
seconds West 1,987.45 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,519,491.61 and Y = 266,536.34 and South 01 degrees 42 minutes 01 seconds 
East 1,731.28 feet to its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 
2,519,542.98 and Y = 264,805.82; thence South 8,001.69 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,519,542.98 and Y = 256,804.13; thence West 
10,078.80 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 2,273 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2273 Tract Number: 44722 
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TRACT 44723 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of 
Tract 3 of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 
2,497,976.19 and Y = 259,773.66, said point also being a point on the 
Eastern boundary of that certain Agreement between Cockrell et al and the 
State of Louisiana, dated May 16, 1938, recorded in Book 88, Page 189, in 
Plaquemines Parish; thence North 00 degrees 56 minutes 29 seconds West 
976.98 feet to a point on the boundary of State Lease No. 17266 and the CM 
288 RE SUA Unit Order No. 149 PPP 2 having Coordinates of X = 2,497,960.14 
and Y = 260,750.51; thence along the outer perimeter of said CM 288 RE SUA 
Unit Order No. 149 PPP 2 the following: North 47 degrees 08 minutes 11 
seconds East 29.40 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,497,981.69 
and Y = 260,770.51; North 38 degrees 20 minutes 00 seconds East 27.41 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,497,998.69 and Y = 260,792.01; 
North 29 degrees 54 minutes 54 seconds East 50.13 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,023.69 and Y = 260,835.46; North 21 degrees 11 
minutes 17 seconds East 45.10 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,498,039.99 and Y = 260,877.51; North 11 degrees 29 minutes 12 seconds 
East 57.25 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,498,051.39 and Y = 
260,933.61; North 06 degrees 46 minutes 02 seconds East 40.73 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,498,056.19 and Y = 260,974.06; North 02 
degrees 39 minutes 58 seconds East 43.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,058.19 and Y = 261,017.01; North 02 degrees 13 
minutes 33 seconds West 28.32 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,498,057.09 and Y = 261,045.31; North 08 degrees 07 minutes 48 seconds 
West 26.52 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,498,053.34 and Y = 
261,071.56; South 80 degrees 15 minutes 29 seconds West 79.19 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,497,975.29 and Y = 261,058.16; and South 
77 degrees 15 minutes 25 seconds West 20.59 feet to a point on the Eastern 
boundary of said Cockrell Agreement Area having Coordinates of X = 
2,497,955.21 and Y = 261,053.62; thence North 00 degrees 55 minutes 53 
seconds West 2,820.41 feet along the Eastern boundary of said Cockrell 
Agreement Area to a point on the Southern boundary of Tract 2 of State 
Lease No. 1464, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,497,909.36 and Y = 
263,873.66; thence North 87 degrees 34 minutes 56 seconds East 3,502.43 
feet along the Southern boundary of Tract 2 of Sate Lease No. 1464, as 
amended, to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,501,408.67 and Y = 
264,021.42; thence South 4,314.36 feet to the Northeast corner of said 
Tract 3 of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 
2,501,408.67 and Y = 259,707.06; thence along the boundary of said Tract 3 
of State Lease No. 1464, as amended, the following courses: North 88 
degrees 48 minutes 27 seconds West 3,200.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,209.36 and Y = 259,773.66 and West 233.17 feet to 
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the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that certain unit within State 
Lease No. 17266 4400 RC SUA ORDER NO. 149 JJJ 9 as described hereto: 
Beginning at a point on the 4400 RC SUA UNIT UNIT ORDER 149 JJJ 9 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,024.81 and Y = 260,845.28; thence North 17 
degrees 48 minutes 43 seconds West 71.27 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,003.01 and Y = 260,913.13; thence North 22 
degrees 44 minutes 20 seconds West 85.12 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,970.11 and Y = 260,991.63; thence South 84 
degrees 07 minutes 35 seconds West 24.14 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,946.10 and Y = 260,989.16; thence North 19 
degrees 09 minutes 04 seconds West 32.89 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,935.31 and Y = 261,020.23; thence South 87 
degrees 52 minutes 17 seconds West 240.97 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,694.51 and Y = 261,011.28; thence South 03 
degrees 57 minutes 37 seconds West 19.55 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,693.16 and Y = 260,991.78; thence South 89 
degrees 08 minutes 04 seconds West 16.55 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,676.61 and Y = 260,991.53; thence South 10 
degrees 03 minutes 03 seconds West 23.21 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,672.56 and Y = 260,968.68; thence South 88 
degrees 14 minutes 50 seconds West 132.41 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,540.21 and Y = 260,964.63; thence South 03 
degrees 45 minutes 23 seconds West 19.21 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,538.95 and Y = 260,945.46; thence South 03 
degrees 45 minutes 23 seconds West 55.58 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,535.31 and Y = 260,890.00; thence South 99.27 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,498,535.31 and Y = 260,790.73; 
thence South 05 degrees 18 minutes 36 seconds East 44.84 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,498,539.46 and Y = 260,746.08; thence South 08 
degrees 00 minutes 56 seconds East 28.33 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,543.41 and Y = 260,718.03; thence South 12 
degrees 33 minutes 11 seconds East 51.07 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,554.51 and Y = 260,668.18; thence South 18 
degrees 54 minutes 16 seconds East 50.16 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,570.76 and Y = 260,620.73; thence South 23 
degrees 48 minutes 48 seconds East 52.63 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,592.01 and Y = 260,572.58; thence South 27 
degrees 52 minutes 55 seconds East 68.11 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,623.86 and Y = 260,512.38; thence South 32 
degrees 10 minutes 32 seconds East 62.44 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,657.11 and Y = 260,459.53; thence North 87 
degrees 52 minutes 41 seconds East 128.29 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,785.31 and Y = 260,464.28; thence South 09 
degrees 56 minutes 26 seconds West 14.77 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,498,782.76 and Y = 260,449.73; thence North 87 
degrees 53 minutes 46 seconds East 239.71 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,022.31 and Y = 260,458.53; thence North 06 
degrees 58 minutes 06 seconds East 13.60 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,023.96 and Y = 260,472.03; thence North 88 
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degrees 44 minutes 49 seconds East 16.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,039.96 and Y = 260,472.38; thence North 01 
degrees 33 minutes 11 seconds East 46.12 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,041.21 and Y = 260,518.48; thence North 00 
degrees 23 minutes 44 seconds East 50.70 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,041.56 and Y = 260,569.18; thence North 00 
degrees 13 minutes 29 seconds West 38.25 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,041.41 and Y = 260,607.43; thence North 00 
degrees 54 minutes 08 seconds West 38.10 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,040.81 and Y = 260,645.53; thence North 01 
degrees 28 minutes 22 seconds West 36.96 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,039.86 and Y = 260,682.48; thence North 02 
degrees 03 minutes 58 seconds West 34.67 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,038.61 and Y = 260,717.13; thence North 02 
degrees 50 minutes 22 seconds West 31.29 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,037.06 and Y = 260,748.38; thence North 03 
degrees 50 minutes 33 seconds West 26.86 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,035.26 and Y = 260,775.18; thence North 06 
degrees 49 minutes 49 seconds West 36.16 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,499,030.96 and Y = 260,811.08; thence North 10 
degrees 11 minutes 39 seconds West 34.75 feet to the point of beginning 
and containing approximately 5.752 acres, the above described tract 
contains approximately 341 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
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Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 341 Tract Number: 44723 
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TRACT 44724 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,491,424.54 and Y = 249,902.94; thence West 13,079.91 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,478,344.64 and Y = 249,902.94; thence 
North 10,561.68 feet to a point on the South line of State Lease No. 2104 
having Coordinates of X = 2,478,344.64 and Y = 260,464.63; thence Easterly 
approximately 3,834 feet along the South line of said State Lease No. 2104 
to a point on the Southern boundary of State Lease No. 212, as amended, 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 212, as amended, the 
following courses: Southeasterly, Southwesterly, Northeasterly, and 
Southeasterly to a point of intersection with the West boundary of that 
certain Agreement between Cockrell et al and the State of Louisiana, dated 
May 16, 1938, recorded in Book 88, Page 189, in Plaquemines Parish; 
thence Southerly approximately 6,462 feet along the West boundary of said 
Agreement to a point being the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 17990, 
as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,485,007.14 and Y = 252,889.90; 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 17990, as amended, the 
following courses: North 44 degrees 40 minutes 29 seconds West 36.11 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,484,981.75 and Y = 252,915.58; 
South 45 degrees 19 minutes 38 seconds West 1,483.99 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,483,926.43 and Y = 251,872.25; South 44 
degrees 40 minutes 18 seconds East 669.99 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,484,397.46 and Y = 251,395.79; North 45 degrees 19 
minutes 42 seconds East 772.53 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,484,946.84 and Y = 251,938.91; and South 46 degrees 07 minutes 31 East 
102.62 feet to its Southeast corner, said corner also being a point on the 
Western boundary of said Agreement, having Coordinates of X = 2,485,020.82 
and Y = 251,867.78; thence Southerly approximately 715 feet and Easterly 
approximately 6,395 feet along said Agreement to a point having a 
Coordinate of X = 2,491,424.54; thence South approximately 1,335 feet to 
the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of State Lease No. 
212, as amended, that may lie within the above described tract, and LESS 
AND EXCEPT any right, title, and interest in lands owned by and not under 
lease from the State of Louisiana, on behalf of the Plaquemines Parish 
School Board, situated in Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 26 East, 
Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, contained within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 1,493 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
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corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1493 Tract Number: 44724 
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TRACT 44725 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,491,424.54 and Y = 247,978.46; thence North approximately 3,260 
feet to a point on the Southern boundary of that certain Agreement between 
Cockrell et al and the State of Louisiana, dated May 16, 1938, recorded in 
Book 88, Page 189, in Plaquemines Parish; thence Easterly approximately 
6,665 feet and Northerly approximately 3,797 feet along the boundary of 
said Agreement to a point being the Southwest corner of Tract 3, State 
Lease No. 1464, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,498,038.42 and Y = 
255,123.42; thence along the boundary of said Tract 3 of State Lease No. 
1464, Tract 3, as amended, the following courses: South 88 degrees 12 
minutes 11 seconds East 4,669.81 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,502,705.93 and Y = 254,976.98 and North 01 degrees 07 minutes 00 seconds 
East 1,827.50 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,502,741.54 and Y 
= 256,804.13; thence East 3,204.72 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,505,946.26 and Y = 256,804.13; thence South 8,825.67 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,505,946.26 and Y = 247,978.46; thence West 
14,521.72 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 1,893 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1893 Tract Number: 44725 
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TRACT 44726 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 10, 2017, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,505,946.26 and Y = 256,804.13; thence East 14,760.47 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,520,706.73 and Y = 256,804.13; thence 
South 13,855.33 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,520,706.73 and 
Y = 242,948.80; thence West 14,091.83 feet to a point on the Eastern 
boundary of Tract 1 of State Lease No. 1753, as amended, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,506,614.90 and Y = 242,948.80; thence along the 
boundary of said Tract 1 of State Lease No. 1753, as amended, the 
following courses: North 00 degrees 02 minutes 12 seconds West 2,724.61 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,506,613.16 and Y = 245,673.41 
and South 89 degrees 15 minutes 00 seconds West 666.96 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,505,946.26 and Y = 245,664.68; thence North 
11,139.45 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any right, 
title, and interest in lands owned by and not under lease from the State 
of Louisiana, on behalf of the Plaquemines Parish School Board, situated 
in Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 27 East, Plaquemines Parish, 
Louisiana, contained within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 2,487 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: WRIGHT ENERGY PARTNERS 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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